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was complimented on his fine work. 

The County's insurance with Blue Cross/Blue Shield will end its first year on June 30, 1984. 

Mr. Tallent is presently seeking quotes on coverage and information is being compiled by the 

Personnel Department. Atlas Life has refused to quote on the coverage at this time. All claims 

should be turned into Blue Cross/Blue Shield on a timely basis. 

Rice mentioned that he had received notice that Blue Cross/Blue Shield has been declared 

a non-profit organization by the Oklahoma Tax Conmission. 

The following items were discussed under any new business to come before the Board not known about 

at the time of the posting of the agenda. 

Concerning the re-organization of the Park Department, an acceptable agreement between Personnel 

and Mr. Phillips has been veached. The Board concurred with the changes and Tallent will implement 

the plan. 

The question of Pre-paid Legal Insurance has been forwarded to the office of the District 

Attorney for an opinion. 

Several opinions are also pending on zoning questions. 

Edwards is currently working on f;nding land for a new Army Reserve Center. 

Edwards has compiled a report on the matter of providing uniforms to County amployees. A 

policy needs to be developed in order that all departments provide the same benefits to County 

employees. Edwards and Rice will work on the development of the policy. 

Rice will meet with Commissioner Gardner concerning the District Attorney's bogus check system. 

Appointments for 1984 to various boards were discussed. Harris is to obtain: possible appointments 

for the City-County Electrical Examining and Appeals Board. Rice is to check with INOCOG regarding 

appointments to the Tulsa Community Action Agency. Rice is also to write all members of the Professional 

Services Selection Committee informing then that the Board will be dormant. Rice will also recommend 

appointments to the Hispanic Affairs Commission this month. 

No action has been taken in the matter of reclassification of the Highway Department bookkeepers. 

Edwards reported on the Collinsville Fire Protection District. A petition is being circulated 

now calling for an election on the question. 

Data Processing is continuing to work on the Land Records Management System. 

Susan Harris' appointment to the Excise/Equalization Board was discussed. The legality 

of her accepting the appointment while presently serving on the INOOG Board of Directors was questioned 

David Carpenter is to provide an opinion as soon as possible. The Oklahoma Tax Commission's appointment 

to the Excise/Equalization Board will came fromCommission District No. 1. 

The Misdeneanant Work Program is progressing rapidly. The Felony Work Program is being checked 

out by Edwards. The latter program does not appear to be feasible at this time. 

The problems with distribution of cheese and butter were discussed. Edwards reported on 

new eligibility requirements which will greatly increase the cost of the program to Tulsa County. 

Also, Edwards attributed the increasing problen of spoilage of the commodities to poor wrapping, 
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